R G H Lewis
The Nineveh Charitable trust
Park Farm
Frittenden Road
Biddenden
Ashford
Kent
TN27 8LG

16th December 2019

Dear Mr Lewis,

I have the pleasure of reporting to the Trustees of The Nineveh Charitable Trust on the success of our Caterham Youthscheme over the last six months since your generous donation of £5,000.

We are truly grateful to the Trustees for supporting us to deliver a programme of fun and engaging activities planned in collaboration with the young people. Our Caterham Youthscheme continues to deliver fun, inclusive and user-led activities and we have a very exciting programme of activities planned for 2020.

Please find enclosed a report detailing the outputs and outcomes from our Caterham Youthscheme in the months since your donation as well as some pictures taken on scheme in the past few months.

I would like to take this opportunity to invite you to visit our Caterham Youthscheme to see first-hand the impact that your support has on the young people that attend. Should you wish to arrange a visit, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Kind Regards,

Brogan Thomson-Woods Trust Fundraising Officer

E: broganthomson-woods@disability-challengers.org

T: 01483230060



Report to The Nineveh Charitable Trust – Challengers Caterham Youthscheme



"My Daughter loves attending the youth scheme in Caterham. The venue is really good and facilities are great especially having use of the sensory pod and the outside area as well."

Outputs

Our scheme continues to run every Saturday during term time and weekdays throughout the Easter and Summer Holidays 10am-4pm from Clifton Hill School in Caterham. The scheme supports disabled young people aged 13-18 to take part in a range of fun and exciting leisure and social activities.

Caterham Youth welcomes young people with a range of impairments, some of whom requiring 1-1 or 2-1 support from our youthworkers to ensure they can access all of the activities on offer. We will never exclude any young person, regardless of the complexity or severity or their needs. To ensure this, we provide whatever training or resources our staff need to make sure that everyone is welcome, included and valued.

Since your donation in June, our Caterham Youthscheme has supported 39 disabled young people with 1,140 hours of fun. At the same time, parents, carers and families have had 1,140 hours of respite from their care responsibilities during high pressure times.

Activities

In the months since your generous donation, Caterham Youth has been jam packed with lots of fun, fully inclusive activities. Activities are a vital part of allowing the disabled young people that attend Caterham Youthscheme to develop their

independence and confidence whilst having fun. Over the last few months young people that attend Caterham Youth have taken part in lots of trips and activities including Companion Cycling, Go Ape, Hobbledown Farm, Trip to the Seaside, Donutting, Reptile Day, Drumming, Swimming, a Mad Hatters Tea Party, S.A.F.E Archery, a Summer Festival, Shopping and Pizza, lots of parties and much more!

These activities are only made possible thanks to generous supporters such as The Nineveh Charitable Trust - Thank you!





Outcomes and Impact

By attending Challengers Caterham Youthscheme, disabled young people are able to access a safe, fun and inclusive place where they can have fun, make friends and most importantly take part in activities and past times they may not otherwise have access to. Spending time on scheme helps to reduce social isolation and helps young people to build their confidence and independence as well as developing other key life skills.

Meanwhile, parents, carers and families are able to access vital respite whilst knowing their child is in a safe and inclusive place, having fun.

"My Son absolutely loves it there and can't wait to go when he has a booking, do not know what we would do if we didn't have Challengers."









From everyone here at Challengers – Thank you!